Garden Club of Harrington Park

154 LaRoche Avenue

Harrington Park, New Jersey 07640
January 23, 2011

TO:
Members & Friends – Garden Club of Harrington Park
To begin the New Year we had our traditional “Members’ Night” with presentations by Esther Ross, Dave Ross, Bev Murray, and me.  Esther took us to the beautiful garden of Claude Monet, Giverny, in France.  Even though it was fall, Giverny was still spectacular!  And, of course, Esther’s pictures, tour, and commentary were outstanding as usual!  Dave took us to gay Paree where we toured the small and the large gardens in this jewel of a city.  He certainly has an eye for chronicling the best in a garden! 

From France we traveled to Portugal, compliments of Bev Murray.  And, again, we were treated to beautiful pictures and a real sense of place through the eyes of the presenter!  A real treat for all of us.

It always amazes me, that with all the snow and cold, we have a magical evening of warmth and good cheer viewing spectacular gardens that our members share.  And, always with the underlying thought that spring is not really too far away! 

My presentation brought us back to good old Harrington Park, in my yard.  We went through the seasons in my garden and I showed some of my favorite plants and some of the scenes you might encounter during the year.  From my presentation, Esther Ross had a really good idea.  She commented that we are always talking about what works in each other gardens, “the winners,” and that many of us have digital cameras, by which we could record them.

Quoting from Esther’s e-mail; “Maybe we could get a group of gardeners to take pictures of plants that do well in their gardens over the growing season next year.  We might be able to put together one or two meetings on winners – one on shade plants and ground covers, another on sun loving plants.  We could ask people to include any information they have on their plants (conditions under which they thrive, plant names, who usually sells them, etc.)”  She asked; “What do you think?”  I think – absolutely!
This is going to be a really interesting and fun project!  Be sure and keep your digital at the ready to start photographing your winners in your garden!  Even now you might have something interesting in your yard AKA as winter interest, and when the snow finally disappears maybe some of those very early spring bloomers.

At our January meeting we were treated to all homemade goodies courtesy of Dot Durbec and Hedy Galow – everything was delicious, and, of course, low calorie to get us all off to a good start in the new year!
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Here’s a tip for January -- You can bring the beauty of flowering branches of cherry, forsythia, pussy willow, and flowering quince and other outdoor trees and shrubs indoors during those cold days of late winter. Cut branches 2-3 feet long this month when the flower buds have begun to swell. (If you cut too soon, the flowers will not open.) Smash the cut ends of the branches with a hammer to help the branches absorb water, and then place them in a large container of water in a moderately cool (60 ° to 70 ° F), bright room.  At the February meeting, it will be interesting to learn if anyone tried this, and their results.

The following is a list of a few of the upcoming flower shows:

2011 New Jersey Flower & Garden Show


Feb. 17-20 – New Jersey Convention Center, Edison, New Jersey


www.macevents.com



Philadelphia Flower Show – “Springtime in Paris”

March 6-13 – Philadelphia Convention Center


www.theflowershow.com

Springfest Flower & Garden Show


March 17-20 – Sussex County Fairgrounds, Frankford, New Jersey


www.springfestgardenshow.org
The last few years, we’ve made a mini field trip to the Springfest Show.  We’ll do it again on Saturday, March 19th, leaving Harrington Park at 9:00 A.M.  After we tour the show we’ll go to lunch.  This is a great little show, and for me it is the entry into spring!  Hope you can come along – we’ll have a sign-up sheet at the February meeting.
We received the following e-mail from the Ramsey Garden Club about their trip to the Philadelphia Show:

The Ramsey Area Garden Club is again sponsoring a trip to the Philadelphia Flower Show (and the way this winter is evolving, we will need it!)  We have the date:  Monday, March 7, 2010 (Note: Snow date will be Wednesday, March 8, 2010).

We have the tickets.  We have the bus.  We have the snacks.  WE NEED YOU!!!!!!  The tickets are $55.00 per person.

We will be leaving from the Finch Park (Island Road)  parking lot in Ramsey at 9am (sharp) and returning from Philadelphia at 6pm.

 

PLEASE E:MAIL OR CALL (201-327-1668) ME TO RESERVE YOUR PLACE(S).

 

KAREN KAMINSKI

34 SPRUCE RUN

RAMSEY, NEW JERSEY 07446.

 
This e-mail says it all!  I know some of you have gone down to the Philadelphia Show, so I thought I’d pass this along…
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Jaime Quantmeyer was the winner of our January floral contest “Chasing the Winter Blahs.”  Jaime interpreted the challenge by creating a beautiful tussy mussy with a Gerbera daisy as the focal point, which certainly did chase the winter blahs for all of us!  It was so nice to see such prettiness in the dead of winter.  February’s floral theme is “My Love.”  I can’t wait to see how Jaime translates this into a beautiful arrangement.  In conversation with her, she told me she feels lonely being the only entrant.  She really does love the opportunity to create beauty and to be able to share it with all of us.  As a matter of fact, her eyes light up when she talks about it.  Don’t let Jaime be lonesome, bring in your own creation!  Remember, fresh only, no plastics (what’s that?) or silks!  For your future planning, here are the remaining themes for the monthly contest:  


March


“Wearing’ of the Green”



April


“Showers Bring Flowers”



May


“Pretty Little May”



June


“The Annual Dead or Alive Poinsettia Contest” 

From time to time, we’ve been inserting recipes from our members.  Here is one from Marie Villas that sounds like a good winter mélange or more affectionately known as a casserole!

Rice Mélange’

(This Recipe Won a Prize of a TV at the Lipton Company) 

From the Kitchen of Marie Villas

1 package Lipton Onion Soup Mix

1 ¼ cups converted rice (Uncle Ben’s)

1 cup cooked chicken or ham – cut in pieces (1/2 cup boiled ham “cold cuts” or ¼ cup prosciutto may be substituted)

1 cup “almost cooked” swiss chard or spinach (frozen chopped spinach may be substituted)

¼ lb. raw mushrooms – sliced (or small can mushrooms)

1 small onion – sliced

3 tbsp. butter

1 tbsp. (or more) Parmesan and Romano grated cheese

1 quart water – simmering

Salt and pepper (garlic powder – optional)

Sauté onion in 2 tbsp. butter, 1 tbsp. oil till limp and golden.  Add mushrooms and cook for about three minutes.  Add meat; combine onion soup package; stir.  Cook mixture about two minutes.  Stir.  Cover.  (Check and stir to prevent sticking)  In 10 minutes add additional water, stir.  (If mixture gets too dry, add additional water)  Total cooking time:  about 25 minutes.  When rice is cooked, correct for seasoning, adding salt, pepper, and garlic powder (if desired) to taste.  Remove from heat.  Add 1 tbsp. butter and mix lightly.  Sprinkle grated cheese over all.  Let “rest” for several minutes.  Serves about 4.  Extra cheese may served at table.  Mixture should be moist… not dry, not soupy.

Our next meeting is Thursday, February 3rd, at 7:30 P.M. featuring guest speaker Chris Rubino, Sales Manager for Monrovia Growers.  Monrovia Growers is the largest nursery grower in the United States, crafting over 2500 high quality varieties of plants, and is a leader in environmental responsibility.  Chris's program, "What's New in Perennials 2011", will focus on

Monrovia's extensive new plant offerings in 2011 -- 250 exciting new introductions plus 100 re-introductions of old time favorites –

as well as the best new products throughout the rest of the industry.  
Chris travels extensively to domestic and international gardens looking for new and improved plants to introduce to American gardens.  He has a broad knowledge on most aspects of plants and gardening having worked in retail nursery sales, landscape design, installation and maintenance, and horticultural laboratory research, for The American Rose Society Test Garden, The Cornell Plantations and Arboretum, The Walt Disney Company, Monrovia Nursery Sales in Florida, Georgia, South Carolina, New Jersey and New York.  He is a native of Buffalo, New York, and a graduate of Cornell University.  He is a co-founder of an innovative company producing environmentally produced, recyclable and renewable solar lights and devices.
You don’t want to miss this presentation!  Bring a friend, or two, or three!

Until we meet again, keep your feet dry and your hands dirty…    










Gerri Gibney

